
Newsletter  
The first meeting for the Florida Mi-

grant Parent Advisory Council 

(FMPAC) for the 2015-2016 school year 

took place at the Rosen Centre Hotel in 

Orlando, Florida on September 11 & 

12, 2015. Elizabeth Ochoa welcomed 

members and called the meeting to or-

der. There were  members present ten 

members present. Members were re-

minded that they have the opportunity 

to discuss and share any comments and 

concerns with Ms. Carol Gagliano, Flor-

ida Migrant State Director.    

Presentations  

Mr. David Peñaflor, songwriter and 

folklorist, gave a 

presentation titled  

òMexicoõs Independ-

ence 1810-1821 Back-

ground, Development, 

and Culminationó. He 

told members an inter-

esting fact that Mexico was the first 

country to free slaves.   

Ruby Luis, a recruiter for CAMP, pre-

sented on the High School Equivalency 

Program (HEP) and the College Assis-

tance Migrant Program (CAMP). She 

outlined the eligibility requirements for 

both programs and 

also how the pro-

grams help migrant 

students be successful. 
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Joseph Spencer, form the Florida Portable 

Assisted Study Program 

(PASS), presented on 

the Florida Portable As-

sisted Study Sequence 

Program (PASS). The 

program is nationally 

recognized to provide 

middle and high school 

students with opportunities to develop 

academically and obtain high school cred-

its.    

Elizabeth Ochoa, FMPAC President, be-

gan the leadership train-

ing with Chapter 1 Ori-

entation from the Mexi-

can American Legal De-

fense Education Fund 

binder. She reviewed the 

Parent School Partner-

ship Curriculum. She also showed a video 

that demonstrates how working together 

can help remove obstacles.  

Isaac Altamirano, PAEC Migrant Educa-

tion Technical Assistant, provided a train-

ing on creating an email.. He talked to 

members about the importance of keeping 

passwords safe and how to create a com-

plex password. 
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